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Llangan Community Council.

Minutes of an Ordinary General Meeting held at The Old Schoolroom, Llangan on Tuesday 2nd November at 7pm. 
1. Welcome.
The Chair Cllr Blethyn welcomed everyone to the meeting.
2. Record of Members Present and Apologies for absence
Cllr N Blethyn (Chair) Cllr Keith Jones (Vice-Chair), Cllr L Brookes, Cllr D Hammond, Cllr A Thomas, and Jo Howell (Clerk).
Apologies for Absence.

Cllr P Wilson, Cllr Karl Jones, Cllr.B.Hayball-Jones. County Councillor Ray Thomas
3. To consider Police Matters
PCSO Thomas had reported to the Clerk that there had been no crime reports since the last meeting.  The Clerk informed every one of the new PCSO who will start from November 6th.  His details had been previously circulated.   
4. To consider County Council matters

County Councillor Ray Thomas had sent his apologies but had no specific updates for the Council.  
5. Public Session

There were no members of the public present.
6. To consider any matters arising from the Public Session
There were no members of the public present

7. Consideration of Llangan Community Centre’s s106 process –Details of process and quotes, discussion on Welsh Government grant for extension
Cllr Thomas provided the Council with an update he had received on the history of the halls ownership.  Cllr Blethyn also reported that a local solicitor from the VoG Legal department was looking into the lease of the Treoes hall which was currently missing. 

After a short discussion and a review of the ‘wish’ list from the hall committee, Cllr Brookes proposed that quotes would be needed for work over £1,000 only and that this Council approve the purchase of the stage prior to s106 monies being received.   This was seconded by Cllr Thomas and agreed by all.  Cllr Brookes was also happy to confer with the committee re suitable contractors, if Councillors were happy to pass on details to her. 

AP Clerk to update Hall Committee

8. Update on community monies from Solar Panel Farm Contractors 

The Clerk updated the Council regarding the changes in Solar Panel tariffs and the suggestion that money would now be a preferable option as opposed to free solar panel units.  She confirmed that she had tried to contact the Solar Farm Contractors but as yet had not heard from them.   AP Clerk to contact CDN Consultants again. 
9. To consider Community Centre reports 

The Chair updated the Council on Treoes Community Centre.  The Halloween party was very well attended.  There was a Ceri Dupree event and table top sale coming up as well as a number of Christmas events. 
The Clerk stated that Llangan & St Mary’s Hill Community Centre had reported to her that the Llangan Goes Wild and Halloween party had gone very well.  They had also reported that they were in communication with the VoG regarding their alcohol licence payment but this had now been satisfactorily sorted. 
10. To receive the Minutes of the Meeting held 6th October 2015 
Cllr Keith Jones proposed the minutes be approved; this was seconded by Cllr Hammond and agreed by all. 

It was RESOLVED to adopt these minutes.

The minutes were signed by the Chair and Clerk. 
11.  Matters Arising.
Point 8.0- The Chair confirmed that this has been discussed with the allotments group and that they would sort out the grass collection in the future. 
Point 14.1 - AP –Clerk to chase up response to letter sent to VoG re clearance around hidden road traffic signs.

Point 14.5- The Clerk confirmed that Ruthin Chapel had been assigned a planning officer to inspect it. 

12. To consider the Clerks Report
The Clerk ran through the items in her report that had not already been discussed.
Item 6 – Regarding the purchase of Heart Defibrillator for Treoes, the Clerk referred the Council to her supplementary report.  The Chair confirmed he would contact The Star Inn owner again regarding the defibrillator and now the need for an electricity supply.  It was raised that the Council should consider supplying a defibrillator for Llangan.  Cllr Thomas proposed that this should be considered in the next financial year when the s137 grants are considered. 
Item 7 – Wind Turbine Monies – The Clerk confirmed that the next tranche of monies would be provided in November.  Cllr Brookes confirmed that she would talk to some of the local groups in order to find a project for these monies to fund.  Cllr Thomas would also raise it at the next School Governors meeting.

Item 3 (supplementary report) – Letter from Andrew Davies AM re noise complaint.  The Clerk provided some background information on this and the Chair read through some of the planning conditions that had been posted with the approved change of use application. After a short discussion it was agreed that the Council would support the letter from Andrew Davies AM.  
AP – Clerk to respond to Mr Davies AM and also get in touch with the relevant Community Council to see what their view on the planning application had been.
Item 5 (supplementary report) – Remembrance Service invitation – AP Clerk to respond that none of the Councillors present were able to attend.
All payments were considered and approved, two signatories signed the cheques. 
13. To consider any planning matters 
The outline planning for Cherry Acre was reviewed by the Council, after consideration it was decided to comment on the dangerous access to the site.

AP Clerk to comment on the application. 

14. To consider any Correspondence 
Correspondence was reviewed there was one comment on the email from Sophie Jones regarding her dissertation.  The Council did not feel they could help in this matter and suggested the residents of Fferm Goch were the best people to contact.  
AP Clerk to respond to the email 
15. To consider any reports of Councillors
Cllr Keith Jones provided the information regarding local fly tipping.
AP Clerk to report to VoG

16. Time, date and venue of next meeting –
The Council were reminded the next meeting was on Tuesday 1st December 2015. 
17. The meeting closed at 8.00pm.
a. Signed:


b. Dated:
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